
 

General Manager’s Meeting Summary 

September 2023 

9/1: MBK Coordination meeting. I met with Pro Mitra from MBK Engineers to 
discuss ongoing engineering efforts for the District. Projects discussed included 
the Arcade Creek Erosion Repair As-Built Drawings, encroachment removals at 
the levee toe in River Park and CCTV Inspections of pipes at Dry Creek. 

9/5: SAFCA/USACE Operations & Maintenance meeting. I met with staff rom 
SAFCA to discuss the proposed maintenance activities required for the new 
USACE bank protection sites. The description of activities will be used in the 
environmental coordination to assess long term impacts.  

9/6: USACE Contract C4a Bike Trail Relocation meeting. The project 
development team from the USACE requested input from the District and County 
Parks regarding the reroute of the bike trail and the removal of the old trail 
segment. 

9/7: DWR Local Maintaining Agency Coordination meeting. I attended this 
meeting to discuss the status of DWR inspections, USACE projects, and State 
grant programs. The Central Valley Flood Protection Board Enforcement Section 
provided a status update on enforcement cases. 

9/7: American River Flood Control District Personnel Committee meeting. 
The Personnel Committee met to discuss the District holiday schedule. Office 
Manager Chapman suggested issuing a poll to the employees to see which 
changes if any they would like to see. 

9/13: MBK River Park Encroachments Site Visit. I met with engineers from 
MBK to inspect the locations and severities of retaining walls at the toe of the 
levee in River Park. 

9/15: American River Flood Control District Board of Trustees meeting. The 
Board met in regular session. The agendized item consisted of a declaration of 
surplus for the 2010 International Dump Truck, Public Hearing #3 for ARFCD 
Districting, and an informational presentation from Dr. Roland Brady on local 
creek clean-up efforts. 
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9/20: Central Valley Flood Control Association Board of Directors meeting. I 
attended this meeting to discuss regional levee operations and maintenance 
topics. Items of discussion included the status of State legislation, the State 
Infrastructure and Climate Resiliency Bonds, and DWR grant funding. 
 
9/27: City of Sacramento Truxel Road Bridge Crossing meeting. The City 
held this meeting to kick-off the planning and permitting process for a new 
crossing of the American River between Truxel Road and Sequoia-Pacific 
Avenue. The City requested information regarding hydraulic modelling of water 
surface impacts and freeboard requirements from the State CVFPB. 
 
9/28: Steelhead Creek Annual Clean-up Planning meeting. I met with Rich 
Muhl from the Regional Water Quality Control Board and staff from RD 1000 and 
the City of Sacramento to discuss this year’s annual Steelhead Creek clean-up 
effort. The clean-up is slated to begin on October 5th. 
 
9/28: American River Flood Control District Personnel Committee meeting. 
The Personnel Committee met to discuss the District holiday schedule and 
updating the Employee Handbook. Office Manager Chapman shared the results 
of a poll to the employees which showed they unanimously wanted no changes 
to the current offerings. 
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